

# The Voice of the Village

## Hilbert, WI

## January 2021

From the Village Board - Highlights from the Board Meeting:

#### The Village Board approved the following:

- To renew a contract for listing services with Thiel Real Estate for the Village Meadows Subdivision lots for 6 months.
- To do an appeal to the USPS regarding the Village Board not wanting to be required to install full cluster box units in the Village Meadows Subdivision for mail delivery.
- To hire Cedar Corporation for consulting services for grant administration for the Bel Brands Property.
- The Class B license for SSESEV, LLC pending the 15-day waiting period and the seller's permit number being submitted.
- An operator's license for Amy Tellock.
- To have Public Works employee, Matt Eichhorst, take the basic general wastewater test.
- The committee recommendation for a pay increase for Public Works employee Matt Eichhorst.
- To purchase a utility trailer from Mirsberger Sales & Service, Inc.

#### The Village received notice of the following:

- Receipt of the Final Street Aid Calculation for 2021 in the amount of \$60,194.44.
- Receipt of Quarterly Street Aid Payment in the amount of \$15,048.61.
- Taxes collected to 12/31/20 January Settlement showing \$634,931.28 (31%) collected.
- Nomination papers were filed for the (3) Village Trustee seats and the Village President seat that are up for election in April as follows:

Village Trustee: Tom Roehrig (Incumbent) and Anita Loose

Village President: Jim Schmidt

(Incumbent Village President, Mark Breckheimer and Incumbent Village Trustees, Mike Bolwerk and Tim Keuler have decided not to run for re-election.)

#### **Hilbert Lions Club**

Any residents who have Christmas lights, fixtures, displays and/or artificial trees that they would be willing to donate to the Hilbert Lions for the Delightfully Calumet Display for the 2021 season it would be greatly appreciated! Please contact:

Gary Lemke (920) 428-2539 Wes Grube (920) 418-2820

The Hilbert Lions Club will also be having their Annual \$10,000 Raffle! The winners will be picked on March 25, 2021. Each ticket cost is \$50. Thank you for your support! Some contacts are:

Gary Lemke (920) 428-2539 Bruce Schroeder (920) 374-0951 Dane Zahn (920) 418-3000

### Village Meadows Subdivision: Lots Available for Sale!

Welcome to Hilbert's newest subdivision! Village Meadows was created by the Village to help spur further residential development in conjunction with the Village's continued commercial and industrial growth. Located directly across the street from our largest industry, Sargento Foods and just south of the School District of Hilbert campus, this new subdivision is a great area to build your next home and locate your family! The first phase consists of 14 residential lots and is part of a 50-acre parcel that will only be developed for residential purposes. The lots are currently available for sale. If you are interested in purchasing one of these lots, or to see which lots are still available, please contact *Kendall Thiel at Thiel Real Estate at 920-849-2222 or 920-374-0501*.

<u>Primary Election for State School Superintendent</u>: Tuesday, February 16, 2021 - 7 a.m. to 8 p.m. at the Village Hall.

<u>Next Regular Board Meeting</u>: Tuesday, February 9, 2021 - 7 p.m. @ the Hilbert Community Center

<u>Village of Hilbert Website: www.villageofhilbert.com</u>

Village Clerk's Office: (920) 853-3241